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THE CENTRAL COUNCIL OF CHURCH BELL RINGERS 
Charity Registration No 270036 

 

Executive 
 

Notes of the meeting held on 27th April 2025, by Zoom. 

 

Present:  Tina Stoecklin (President), Vicki Chapman (Deputy President), 

Fergus Stracey (Treasurer), Ernie de Legh-Runciman (Secretary), 

Peter Harrison, Ian Roulstone 

 

In attendance: Angela Elliott (Public Relations Officer) 

 

Apologies: Catherine Lane, Beverly Faber 

 

1. The Executive approved two decisions take by email since the March meeting: 

• The additional financial support to be offered to the Mobile Belfry Trust. 

• A transfer of funds to enable support to be offered to the South West Course. 

 

2. The accounts and balance sheet for 2024 have been prepared. Some final minor changes 

were proposed. Once completed, these will be published in the 2025 meeting papers. 

 

3. A report from the Membership Task Group has been received. This was discussed at 

length and will require some further consideration and consultation before and proposals 

are made. 

 

4. The annual reports and meeting papers are being prepared.  All officers and Workgroup 

Leads have been asked to submit their reports. 

 

5. The arrangements for the 2025 Annual Council Meeting and Roadshow in Sheffield are 

progressing well. This will be at the Niagara Conference Centre, with the ACM on Saturday 

6th September, and the Roadshow, the day after, on Sunday 7th. When the details are 

finalised, they will be publicised in the usual placed. 

 

6. It was noted that the Secretary and two Trustees (Catherine Lane and Beverly Faber) 

retire this year.  All are eligible to stand for a further three-year term, but Catherine Lane 

has expressed a desire to stand down. 

 

 

The next meeting of the Executive will be on Satutday 24th May 2025.  
 

 

Ernie de Legh-Runciman 

Secretary, CCCBR 

5th May 2025 

 

 


